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KABC Media Inquiry re: A Gray Fox on Metro Green Line Right-of-Way

KABC Eyewitness News inquired today regarding an e-mail they received from a Metro Green Line passenger saying that there was a Gray Silver Fox apparently in the Green Line right-of-way near the Vermont Station and wanted to know what was being done to try and rescue the animal. The reporter was told that both Rail Operations Control (ROC) and Metro Green Line management have been working with Animal Control to try and capture the gray fox without any success. They attempted to capture the fox yesterday, but could not because it kept running between the tracks. Metro Rail has placed the trains in the area on a restricted speed order (15 mph) to avoid hitting the fox. An attempt is being made to place a humane trap with bait to capture the fox and hand it over to either Animal Control or U.S. Forestry Department. KABC may run a story later today.

Metro Bus, Rail Service Promoted for the 2010 Hollywood Christmas Parade
Media Relations today sent out a press release promoting Metro Bus and Rail service for the 2010 Hollywood Christmas Parade that will take place Sunday, November 28, 2010 in Hollywood. The release notes that the Metro Red Line will have two stations along the parade route at Hollywood/Highland and Hollywood/Vine. Patrons are urged to use rail to avoid traffic, parking hassles and save on gas. Also, Metro Bus lines will be detoured. Bus patrons should visit Metro’s website at www.metro.net for trip planning information, schedules and detours or call 323.GO.METRO, (323) 466-3876.



	

	








